
Dear Members of the Special Legislative Session, 
 
As a Portlander that cares for the rights of all citizens, I write to you to express my support of the six bills 
that will be reviewed by the Oregon Legislature during this special session.  I urge you to hear and 
approve: 

• LC 49:  Making it harder for arbitrators to overturn law enforcement discipline 
• LC 78:  Creating a statewide database of law enforcement officer discipline and publish the 

information online 
• LC 79:  Putting the Oregon attorney general in charge of investigating cases of deadly use of 

force, and force that causes serious injuries, by law enforcement 
• LC 80:  Requiring law enforcement officers to intervene and report when colleagues use 

unreasonable force 
• LC 81:  Prohibiting law enforcement agencies from using tear gas, long range acoustic devices or 

sound cannons 
• LC 83:  Prohibiting law enforcement from using holds that inhibit a person’s ability to breathe, 

including but not limited to choke holds 
 
It is a critical point in time in our State’s history, which has long been a story of overt and covert 
oppression towards our Black community.  The ongoing protests that we see in our city are demanding 
swift and decisive change in our policing systems.  These bills are a first step. Pass these bills, and stand 
with those in your community who demand a more just future. 
 
Thank you for your public service and your consideration of this critical issue. 
 
Regards, 
Hasan Zuhairy 
 

Hasan Zuhairy 

Project Manager 
Housing Development Center 
desk: 971-386-5593 | cell: 503-380-3266 

HDC is protecting the health of its staff and doing its part to slow the spread of COVID-19 in our 
community. As of March 17 our office is closed, and our staff are working remotely. We remain fully 
available by phone, email, and other communication technology. We appreciate your understanding 
and cooperation as we make this transition, and we wish you health and safety as we work together 
to adapt to this changing situation. 
 

 
 
 

https://www.hdc-nw.org/

